
Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation 
Committee 

Public hearing into the Aviation Transport Security 
Amendment (Security Controlled Airports) Regulations 2019  

 

Response to a question taken on notice at a public hearing 

 Canberra, 7 May 2020 

 

Witness: Corporate Air  

Response received 11 May 2020  

Question: 
 
Proof Committee Hansard, p. 19-20  
 
Senator STERLE: Did you have any consultation or did anyone from your company 
have any consultation about the magical number of more than 40 passengers with 
either the government, the department, the Inspector of Transport Security or the 
minister, or any of the minister's staff?  
 
Mr Major: Not to my knowledge.  
 
Senator STERLE: Not to your knowledge. Please take it on notice and come back to us, 
in case someone else has, through your agency. Chair, I can't go any further because I'm 
mindful of the time 
 
 

Answer: 
 
I confirm that neither I nor anyone else from our company has had consultation with 
either the Government, the Department, the Inspector of Transport Security, the 
Minister or any of the Minister’s staff in relation to establishing 40 passenger cut-off in 
relation to passenger screening requirements.  
 
 


